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4th July 2025 

Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
What a wonderful week it has been, meeting new families and children meeting their new 
teachers. With 2 weeks to go we certainly aren’t slowing down and we have lots more activities 
still to come. 
 
Transition Day 
On Wednesday, Reception to Year 6 had Transition day. We welcomed new children into various 
year groups and for some children it was their first ever day at school. Year 6 children went off to 
spend the day at their Secondary Schools. Although a very exciting time, it can often be an 
anxious time for children (and parents/carers) but they all were fantastic.  
 
We welcome new members of staff, Miss Newman and Mrs Carlin and we are excited to have 
them join our team. 
 

Year Group Teacher 
Nursery Mrs Wilcox 

Reception Miss Boulton 
Year 1 Miss Newman 
Year 2 Miss Willmett 
Year 3 Mrs Carlin 
Year 4 Mrs Bishop 
Year 5 Mrs Temple and Miss Preece 
Year 6 Mrs Gregory 

  
Staff Name 

Teaching Assistant Miss Shaikh 
Teaching Assistant Miss Wakelin 
Teaching Assistant Mrs Awan 
Teaching Assistant Miss Cook 
Teaching Assistant Miss Burborough 
Teaching Assistant Mrs Belcher 
Teaching Assistant Mr Satchwell 
Teaching Assistant Miss Hughes 

 
Miss Patel will lead our brand new Special Resource Provision, The Lodge, supported by Miss 
Tearne and Miss Ilba. Miss Preece is our SENCo and Progress lead and Mrs Brown is our 
Pastoral Lead. 
 
Nursery Transition Day 
New Nursery children will be having their transition day on Wednesday 9th July from 9.30am –  
12 noon. 
 
EYFS Meetings 
If you were unable to attend the Nursery/Reception meetings please collect your pack from the 
school office.  
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Punctuality 
At Nursery Hill Primary School, we expect all children to arrive on time ready to start the day and 
to be punctual to all lessons. Arriving on time is a great start to the day, putting your child in the 
right frame of mind to make the most of the day’s learning. Good punctuality is linked to good 
attendance which we know leads to better outcomes for children and young people. Arriving on 
time:  
• Sets good habits for adult working life.  
• Maximises educational achievement.  
• Helps your child develop friendships and relationships.  
• Boosts your child’s confidence and self-esteem.  
Please ensure that all children are in school by 8.45am. 
 
EYFS Trip 
Letters have been sent home for EYFS school trip on Tuesday 15th July. If you have not received 
your letter please collect one from the school office. Could all completed forms please be returned 
as soon as possible. 
 
Bug Safari 
Year 1 will be having a wild adventure on their bug safari on Tuesday 15th July. Please complete 
the slips and return before 11th July. 
 
Parent Governor 
Letters and leaflets were sent home on Thursday regarding the recruitment of a parent governor. If 
you would like to apply, please complete the application and return to the school office by Friday 
11th July. 
 
School Money 
As we approach the end of term please note that all arrears will need to be paid. If you are 
experiencing any difficulties with payments please contact the school office. 
 
Merits  
Thank you to those children for going over and above in all that they do. We had an ice lolly to 
celebrate their achievements. We were also delighted to hear from 2 members of 1st Chapel End 
Girls Brigade who have earned awards for being caring, enthusiastic and kind. Well done. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Year 6  
On the last day of term the children are welcome to wear their own shirt/t-shirt for signing should 
you wish. Tuesday 15th July will be our Year 6 Oscars evening. Letters will be sent home with 
more details next week. 
 

EYFS Ava 
Year 1 Carter 
Year 2 Jade 
Year 3 Lacie-Faith 
Year 4 Alexia 
Year 5 Amelia 
Year 6 Jayson 
Headteacher Award Claire 
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Music 
If your child has hired a musical instrument from Warwickshire music please ensure it has been 
returned to school by 7th July, clearly labelled “For collection by Warwickshire”. 
 
Attendance 
Year 5 are the winners this week for attendance with 98%. Well done to Y2 who achieved over 
96%. 
 
Our target is       
 
 
 
 
 
Parking 
Thank you to the majority of parents who park considerately every day. We open from 8.30am for 
children which has alleviated some of the parking and we have also extended the carpark to 
ensure that staff are not parked on the roads. Unfortunately, there are 1 or 2 people who do not 
park considerately and when challenged, use foul language in front of the children towards others. 
We ask that all members of the school community are Ready Respectful Safe so that we are 
positive role models for the children.  
 
From September, Warwickshire will begin providing enhanced parking enforcement support 
around a number of primary priority schools.  Our school is included in this first tranche which is 
planned to go live in the Autumn term. The primary focus will be to deter and prevent illegal 
parking on school ‘keep clear’ (zig-zag) markings, and the double yellow lines supporting the 
school aiming to educate drivers and to ensure safer access for children and families. Vehicles 
parked in contravention will be issued with a Penalty Charge Notice (PCN). 
 
Improvement works have been completed ahead of the September rollout including each set of 
zig-zag markings which are now clearly visible and accompanied by appropriate signage indicating 
the parking restrictions which now meet legal standards.  
 
Free Football sessions 

For ages 6-9 years 
Nursery Hill Primary School 

Wednesday 23rd July 
6.00pm-7.00pm 

All players must wear football boots and shin pads 
E: chessfcnuneaton@gmail.com 

 
Summer Holidays 
The children will finish at 2pm on Friday 18th July. Please note afterschool club will not be open. 
The children will return on Tuesday 2nd September. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Mrs Jeans and Staff 
 

96% Star Class Y5 
 98 % 

Whole School 
Attendance 

94 % 


